

## D'EYNCOURT

PRIMARY SCHOOL

Be Kind and Caring



## Friday 1st July 2022

At D'Eyrcourt, we aim to be our BEST-

### Class Dojo



The winning classes last week were

1/2B and 5/6K

The winning classes this week are 1/2P and 3/4B

#### <u>Attendance</u>

Last week, the winning classes were 1/2P and 5/6H

This week, the winning class is

Well done to these classes!

## Celebrating Success Outside of School

Alfie T, Katrina, Doulton, Zachary M, Finley S, Araeya, Kade, Sam W, Taytm - Swimming

Grace G, Niamh R, Niamh G -Brownies Awards

Saint, Aanya - Karate

Mitchell - Blue Peter Badge

Harry FM, Taylor M - Football

Violet, Isla - Dance

Jessica M - Tae Kwon Do

Hello everyone! We have had a very busy couple of weeks! Last week we had a visit from Ofsted thank you to the parents and carers who filled in the online survey, we really appreciate your time. Thank you also to the children who spoke to the inspector so eloquently - she was very impressed with the way you spoke about the school. We will receive the report soon and we will share with you

At this time of year, the heat can make things uncomfortable in school. Please ensure that you do the following for your children: Provide a full water bottle each day. They will be able to refill this in school as often as they need. Apply sun cream before they attend school. Provide a named sunhat or cap to protect them from the sun. We have managed to complete Y3/4 and y5/6 Sports Days this week. Unfortunately we had to cancel reception and KSI but we look forward to celebrating sport with them next week. Good luck to many of our year 6 children next week who will be attending their transition days at high school.

Have a wonderful weekend! Mrs Darby - Headteacher

## <u>Dates for your diary</u>

July 2022

4th - Rec/KS1 Book Showcase - 3.15 - 4.15pm

4th - Y6 Transition Week at High Schools

5th - Rec/KS1 Reports sent out via Class Dojo

6th - KS2 Book Showcase - 3.15 - 4.15pm

**7th** - KS2 Reports sent out via Class Dojo

7th - Whole School Transition Day

8th - Year 6 Leavers Party - D'EynFest (3.30- 5.30pm)

**18th** - Year 6 Leavers Assembly - More details to follow

**19th** - Break up for summer!

Sept

5th - INSET Day

6th - Children return to school

















office@deyncourtprimary.com www.deyncourtprimary.org

Telephone: 01902 558778

Headteacher: Mrs D Darby Executive Headteacher: Mrs H Vernon



# D'EYNCOURT

At D'Egncourt, we aim to be our BEST-This week, has been very exciting for us because we saw the return of Sports Days! We were very disappointed that KS1 and reception sports days had to be postponed but we look forward to celebrating with them next week hopefully when the weather becomes a little more settled.

> We had two fabulous mornings of sport this week with years 5 and 6 and years 3 and 4. After 3 years of no Sports day, it was brilliant to see so many parents and carers in school supporting the events. The

children performed amazingly and we saw some great races. Well done to all of the children for taking part and thank you parents and carers for ( supporting us!



## End of Year Reports

Next week, you should receive your child's report via Class Dojo. These will be sent on Tuesday for Reception and KS1 and Thursday for KS2. You have the opportunity to come into school next week to see your child's books - Monday 3.15pm-4.15pm for KS1/Rec and Wednesday 3.15pm-4.15pm for KS2. Please go to your child's classroom and spend some time looking through your child's books.

#### Transition

Next week, a number of our year 6 children will be completing their transition days at their new high schools. We hope they enjoy their experience and feel prepared for their journey to secondary education. We will also be holding our in-school transition day next Thursday, where children will be able to visit their new class and meet their new teacher.

## <u>Year 1/2 Wolverhampton Games visit</u>

This week, some children from years 1 and 2 attended the Wolverhampton Games - a sports and games day at Aldersley stadium. They had a fantastic time taking on different sports and represented the school so well. It is wonderful to be back out in the city taking part in sporting events - especially our year 1 and 2 children.

## 60 years of D'Eyncourt

As you may have seen on Class Dojo, D'Eyncourt is celebrating its 60th anniversary so if you attended D'Eyncourt and have any photos at all, please share! Please email the school office of-

fice@deyncourtprimary.com or drop Mrs Darby or myself a message on Class Dojo.

# <u>Staff leaving</u>

We are very sad to let you know that we have two members of staff leaving us at the end of the year.

Miss Kendall, who currently teachers in year 5 and 6, will be taking on a new challenge of teaching abroad next year after 5 years of being at D'Eyncourt. She has taken on a position in Hannover, Germany. We will miss her at school and wish her well on her new adventure.

Mrs Daly, one of our lunchtime supervisors, will be retiring at the end of the year. She has been at D'Eyncourt for 23 years – quite an achievement! We hope she enjoy's putting her feet up a bit and continuing to pursue her love of craft-

We thank them both for all of their hard work at D'Eyncourt over the years and wish them both well.

## <u> Steps - Peer Mentor Training</u>

Last week, a group of year 4 children had a visit from Wider Learning who completed some Peer Mentor Training with them. We are so lucky that DEyncourt has wonderful pupils who are all eager to support each other. Our future Year 5 children worked intensively for two days to receive professional training that will help their fellow pupils at D'Eyncourt. This is an important role where the children help and engage with pupils during playtime and lunchtime.

We know that these children will be a success and that our school will benefit from their experience so well done to the children involved. We look forward to them developing their role as they move into year 5.

## THE FIVE S'S 🛴 OF SUN SAFETY 1.SLIP 2.SLOP 3.SLAP 4.SLIDE 5.SHADE

## <u>Sun Safety-reminder</u>

Just a reminder, if it is a sunny day, please ensure children have sun hats and water bottles with them in school. If you wish, please

send children into school wearing sun lotion as well. If you wish to send them in with the lotion, we are unable to apply it but we can direct them.